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EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

1580 PAOLI PIKE 
TUESDAY, JULY 16, 2024 

FINAL MINUTES 
 

Note: This meeting was held in person at the East Goshen Township Board Room. 
 
Present: Chairman Michele Truitt; John Hertzog, Cody Bright, Peter Hicks, Barbara Emery; 
Township Manager Derek Davis; Finance Director Dave Ware; Chief Brenda Bernot; Goshen 
Fire Chief Grant Everhart, Erich Meyer (Conservancy) 
 
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Michele called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Michele also led the moment of silence for our first responders and Donald Trump and those at 
the rally.  
 
Michele stated the meeting is being recorded via Zoom and will be available on the Township 
website. 
 
Chairman’s Report:  
Michele announced the board met in an executive session prior to the meeting to discuss 
personnel and legal matters.  
 
Public Comment: None 
   
Emergency Services Reports:  
WEGO – Chief Brenda Bernot presented June 2024 activities in East Goshen Township. 
 
Cody asked about the recent smash and grabs at the park. 
 
Michele asked if there is a rise in catalytic converters being stolen. 
 
Goshen Fire Co – Grant Everhart presented Goshen Fire June 2024 report and provide an over 
view of the first 6 months of the year. They are getting ready for the Goshen Fair.  
 
Derek stated there is no representative from Malvern Fire Company and Good Fellowship. Both 
reports for June 2024 are in the packet. 
 
Public Hearings: None 
 
Financial Report:  
Dave presented the June 2024 report. 
 
Minutes: None 

 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Dave Ware presented the June 13, 2024 to July 11, 2024 Treasurer’s Report. 
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Cody made a motion to accept the receipts and approve the expenditures as presented in the 
Expenditure Register and as summarized in the Treasurer's Report. 
 
John seconded. 
 
Motion carried 5-0. 

 
Old Business 
Taylor Avenue Speed Study results  
Derek provided an overview of the Taylor Avenue Speed Study. 
 
Cody would like to see how Highland Avenue does before adding Speed Humps on Taylor 
Avenue.  
 
Barbara agrees and would like to set a time frame for reassessment.  
 
Michele would like an in house study done and survey.  
 
Eric Shepski is looking for consistency. They would like one speed hump added to Taylor 
Avenue.  
 
Estimate for Rapid Flasher System, Ellis Lane – East High School  
Derek provided an overview of the Rapid Flasher System at Ellis Lane. He went over the cost 
and is still trying to get a hold of the West Chester Area School District.  
 
The Board unanimously believes this is a school issue and should be responsible for the cost.  
 
New Business 
Traffic issue outside township building during elementary school dismissal time.  
Derek provided an overview of the traffic situation during the elementary school dismissal time.  
 
The board agreed it needs to be addressed and would like to set up a meeting with the school 
district. 

 
Standing Issues/Projects: 
Milltown Dam Project 
Derek announced there is a final inspection scheduled for the end of the month.   
 
Any Other Matter: None 
 
Public Comment: None 
 
Liaison Reports:  
Michele announced the Municipal Authority has approved a pump station Rebuild 
 
Correspondence, Reports of Interest: None 
 
Adjournment: 
There being no further business, Cody motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:54. 
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John seconded.  
 
Motion carried 5-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Jessica Wilhelmy 


